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150 kits for Princes

Cancer Society

Mrs. Helen Gellany was
hostess to the King Branch
of the Canadian Cancer
Society at their meeting
November 4.

One hundred and fifty felt
and leather. kits were
prepared for the diversional
therapy unit of Princess
Margaret Hospital and
Lodge. And 21 dressings
were prepared by 24
volunteers for the Aurora
Unit,

The December meeting
will take place at the home
of Mrs. Ann Wilson on
Kingsworth Drive on the
2nd. Gifts for the Aurora gift
cupboard will be accepted at
this time.

Kingcrafts

Over the years,
Kingcrafts Studio has built
up an excellent reputation
for handmade articles, and
it seems more and more
people are demanding such
articles. Studio Sale Days
this year are November 23
and 30, and December 7, 10
am to 3:30 pm. New articles
each Saturday. Admission is
free and refreshments are
served. Lunch will be
available at King United
Church November 23rd
only. Articles for sale in-
clude art, batik, ceramics,
garden arts, hooking,
leathercraft, copper
enamelling, needlecraft,
quilted goods, spinning,
weaving, knitting and
crocheting, and a pantry
shelf.

A Studio preview will be
held November 22, 8 to 10
pm. All Kingcrafts mem-
bers and husbands are in-
vited to attend. There will be
no sales at this preview, but
orders may be placed on
certain exclusive articles.
Historical Society

The King Township

Historical Society meeting
takes place November 14 at
the King Township Library
at 8 pm. Guest speaker will
be William Taylor of Aurora
bringing information on the
famous rebels in King
Township. Come along and
take part in the discussions.,
In the Library

The Cattle Kings of King
display of cattle breeds and
champions and the people
who bred them and of the
working milk and beef
operations of King Township
is open only until November
16 at the King Public
Library. Among those
participating with displays
are Henry Borden of Tan-
nery Hill Farm, Glen
Atkinson, Charles Burns of
Kingfield Farms, John
Nicoll Jr., John Sheardown
and Bob Strathy. John
Kudelka of Crang Farms
said their famous iron
statue will also be on
display.

A cheque for $500 from the
King District Progressive
Conservative  Association
was given by Mrs. Pearl
McMurchy to the King
Township Public Library
recently at a tea given in
Mrs. McMurchy's honour by
the King Township Mavor,
Mrs. Margaret Britnell,
The Progressive Con-
servative Association has
been a consistent supporter
of the King Township Public
Library and the gift brings
to a total of $1,750 the money
donated for books. The most
recent cheque will go to
purchase Canadian books.
Symphony

At their recent Hillcrest
Mall Concert, the York
Regional Symphony
Orchestra regretfully had to
turn people away because it
was a complete sellout.
Those of yvou who attended
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the wine and cheese concert
last March will remember
that it also was a sellout. To
avoid disappointment for
the Christmas Candlelight
and Wine Concert to be held
December 14 at the King
City Community Centre,
reserve your tickets now by
calling Mrs. Betty Pigden at
833-5541. Tickets are $3
each; $2.50 for Senior
Citizens. Only a limited
number are left.

Donna’'s Bits & Pieces

The Good Morning Group
were very surprised and
pleased to find that they had
raised over $100 at their
Mini-Auction November 6.

Happy birthday today to
Andrew LeGallais, son of
Dave and Judy LeGallais of
Kingscross. Andrew is now 6
years old.

November 16 is the last
day 'of pheasant and
hungarian partridge hun-
ting in this area.

Council meeting
November 18 at the town-
ship offices at 7:30 pm.

Happy birthday
November 14 to Stephen
Crossley who will be 13
years old. Stephen is the son
of Mr. and Mrs. Allan
Crossley.

Guest speaker at the
November 20 meeting of the
Good Morning Group will be

Councillor Murray
Sheardown, mayoralty
candidate.

Sympathy is extended to
the family and friends of
Mrs. Ella Loretta
Emmerson who died sud-
denly as the result of a
motor accident November 1.

Happy birthday to Susan
Duller November 15. Susan
will be 17 years old and is
the daughter of Simon and
Hedy Duller of Humber
Crescent.

Chester and Bernice Ellis

Margaret Hospital

(librarian in King) are now
happy residents in their new
home in Newton Robinson.

Happy birthday to Vada
Brown of Hollingsworth
Crescent November 16.

The Concerned Citizens of
King Township are spon-
soring an All Candidates
meeting at All Saint's
Anglican Church November
20 at 7:45 pm. This will
provide a forum and an
opportunity for the voters to
meet and hear all the King
Township candidates for
mayor, council and school
board. Candidates will have
five minutes to introduce
themselves and present
their platform, followed by
an open question and an-
swer period during which
the candidates and audience
may ask questions. Colonel
Harry Parker will act as
moderator. Chairman will
be Ernest Embacher,
assisted by John Morning.
Everyone in King Township
15 invited and urged to at-
tend.

Happy birthday to twins
Kenneth and Kim Ferris,
son and daughter of Bob and
Audrey Ferris. The twins
become teenagers
November 18.

A young family is urgently
seeking reasonable living
accommodation in the
Kinghorn area. If you can
help in any way please call
833-5694.

Get well wishes to John
Jones, Heather Wallner. and
Judith Bishop.

Our family recently
returned to our old parish
church, All Hallows’ in East
York for a parish dinner. We
enjoyed visiting with old
friends and the rector Rev.
Hugh McLellan who was
formerly rector at Trinity
Anglican Church in Aurora.

No ‘rep by pop’in King Twp.

Land is as important as
people and maybe,
sometimes a little more so.

At least that’s the opinion
of King Township when it
comes to possible
restructuring of York
Regional Council to allow
for pgreater municipal
member participation via
the old political cry of

‘“‘representation by
population.”

Members of council
unanimously passed a
resolution Monday af-
ternoon of last week which
sald essentially that

“restructuring the regional
council on the basis of
representation by
population is not desirable.”

The reason is simple.

King is well represented
by land area but falls short
in population in comparison
with larger municipalities
such as Richmond Hill and
especially the Town of
Markham.

The resolution notes that
“many people deem that
representation by
population is the most
desirable criteria at all
levels of government in
Canada."”

King's opinion is that
“‘determination of the
representation on Regional
Council solely by population
1S detrimental to several of
the area municipalities in
York.

“Selection of an arbitrary
population figure to
determine representation

will result in the urban
municipalities in York
gaining  increases in

representation as their
population expand.

““The rural municipalities’
representation will remain
relatively static and
decrease as a percentage of
total representation on the
council."”

It’s the feeling of council
that the land ‘‘area of
municipalities must be
included as a factor in
determining representation
if an equitable system for all
municipalities in York is to
be found.”

A possible alternative
method to ‘‘rep by pop’’ as
espoused by King would be
to ““establish that each of the
nine municipalities in York
are to have two represen-
tatives."”

“This would possibly
ensure a more equitable
distribution of represen-
tation and limit the size of
the regional council to a
manageable level.”

King Township 1S
represented by one mem-
ber, Mayor Margaret
Britnell.

The resolution will be
submitted to a sub-
committee of York Regional
Council which has requested
the various municipalities to
comment on suggested
changes.

It was at an earlier
meeting that Councillor
Murray Sheardown had

observed that the Town of
Markham was asking for
increased representation.

“If this happens it could
keep on growing and
municipalities such as King
and Aurora could be left in
the lurch. Markham could
keep adding and the whole
structure would be out of
balance.”

Mayor Britnell agreed
stating that ‘‘the more
people the more confusion.”

Another councillor
suggested that ““‘we could
end up being run by
Markham, Richmond Hill or
possibly even Newmarket.”

It was then that Councillor
Bill Long broached the idea
of having ‘‘every
municipality represented by
two members, This should
be considered as an alter-
native to the present
system. In this way
representation would be at
least consistent.”

Councillor Sheardown
also wondered why King's
lone member always ended
up “‘on the welfare or health
and social services com-
mittee.

“Why shouldn't we get a
chance to be represented on
the engineering or planning
side of it."”

Mayor Britnell said that
the representatives were
selected by the chairman of
each committee and King
had apparently inherited the
health and social services
committee.

Poor turnout at meeting
but group will continue

BY JANET RUSSELL

[t eould have been the bad
weather — after all it was
pouring with rain — or it
could have been the great
deal of illness there is in
town —or it could have been
just plain old apathetic
laziness — which prevented
most parents from turning
out for the home and school
association meeting
November 5.

It was a good meeting and
those parents who didn't
show up (and that was most
of them) missed two good
talks by Master Teachers
Don Olds and John Lewis.

The 12 parents who did
attend, plus the executive,
guest speakers and several
teachers who came after
another meeting, made a
grand total of 24 people by
my reckoning. I know this
was a disappointment to the

executive who had worked
s0 hard.

President Bob Dion,
addressing the audience,
asked if we felt there really
was a need for a home and
school association, but it
was decided to go on, as all
who attended were en-
thusiastic and dedicated.

The first speaker, Don
Olds, is a master teacher in
science and his talk was
about outdoor education. He
had the audience’s attention
from the start and made his
talk come alive so that we
could picture exactly what
he was referring to as he
spoke. It was a quiet talk but
VEery impressive,

John Lewis, a teacher in
audio visual media, on the
other hand, had us curious

and amused almost im-
mediately. I'm not going
into detail because I'm

hoping the executive will
invite him again. He ad
play a tape which had us all
in stitches and quizzed us as
to how good we were at
listening and then showed us
a film,

It was the best home and
school meeting I've at-
tended and for those of you
who couldn’t attend because
of sickness or prior com-

mitment., I'd like to say,
“‘See you next time”.
For the others who

couldn’t be bothered, “You
missed a great meeting and
we need your support”.

[f anyone has any
suggestions regarding
projects for the school or
ideas for fund-raising,
please call Bob Dion 773-4590
or Mrs. Sheelagh Jefferies
773-4669 and let them know
VOUur views.

Temperanceville

News

Correspondent:
Mrs. W. G, Jennings
Telephone 773-5802

Keith Cambden
guest speaker

Church News:

Guest speaker last Sunday
at Temperanceville United
was Keith Cambdem of King
City. Rev. Arthur Thomson

was attending Wesley
Church anniversary.
The Temperanceville-

Wesley Couples Club en-
joyed a very pleasant
evening at a dance and
social evening in Vandorf
Hall November 2.

The committee for the
couples’ club Christmas
party met at the home of
Wilbert and Grace Jennings
to make plans for the
December 7 event to be held
in Wesley United Church.

The Afternoon Unit of the
United Church Women will
meet at the home of Mrs.
Ray Jennings November 21
at 2 pm.

Wednesday of this week,
members of the UCW met at
the church to sort and pack
clothing, etc., for use of the
Saugeen Indian Reserve.
When the task was com-
pleted there were over 40
large cartons of clothing,
shoes, and other articles.
Neighborhood Notes:

Congratulations to
Catharine James, who at
King City Secondary School
graduation exercises
received her graduation
diploma and her junior
school letter. Norman
Darrach, son of Mr. and
Mrs. George Darrach, Oak
Ridges Farms, and Barry
Lay of Melody Acres
received their honor
graduation diplomas. Best
wishes to all as you continue
yvour studies.

Mrs. Lance Beath of
Toronto spent the weekend
at the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Wilfred James, and all
attended the graduation
exercises Friday evening.

Harry Rumble of
Hamilton and Mr. and Mrs.
Aubrey Lloyd of Delhi
visited with Norman
Rumble of Richmond Hill
during the week. The Lloyds
also visited with Wesley
Lloyd of Aurora.

We are sorry to hear that
Mrs. James Gillham 1s
feeling wvery poorly at
present. Our best wishes to
her for better health in the
very near future.

Raise King councillors’
and mayor's salaries

King Township Councillor
Bill Long figures the right
time for fellow members to
raise their own salaries is
before an election and not
after it

That’'s why he proposed
Monday afternoon of last
week that salaries for
councillors be inecreased
from $3,200 to $4,800. Mayor
Margaret Britnell's would go
from $6,000 to $8,000.

These figures were later
reduced by a vote of council,

“Ratepayers are always
criticizing councils for
deciding to raise salaries
after an election thereby
providing them with no
opportunity to express their
opinions,

“In this way we give the
ratepayer the chance to
show by ballot if he thinks
we're worth the increase or
not. If not, he can choose
someone else he deems more
worthy of the increase,

The increases would come
by way of a recommendation
to the next council following
the December 2 municipal
elections,

Councillor Long cited
inflation along with the
workload as his main
reasons for recommending
an increase.

He added the recom-
mendation could be
presented to next council by
way of a resolution or a
bylaw.

Councillor Jack Van Luyk
felt it should be left to the
next council to decide any
salary increase pointing out
that ‘“‘councils have not
voted for any raises in the
past four vears.”

Councillor Ben Rough, who
seconded Councillor Long's
motion for the pay-raise,
suggested that “we pass a
bylaw and give it two
readings. Leave the third
reading up to the next
council."”

Objecting was Councillor
Murray Sheardown who
didn’t think it was in order to
“sel therate of pay for a new
council. I'm suggesting we
don’t even have the authority
to set the rate of pay."

Mayor Britnell said that
Councillor Long has “‘a valid
point about bringing any
salary increase proposal up
before an election. I believe
in letting the people judge on
such matters. By this
method we will stimulate
some opinion which will help
to guide the next council.”

Councillor Bill Forhan said
he would give consideration
to supporting the move *if
the figures were lower,"

Councillor Sheardown still
didn’'t think a bylaw was
called for. “Just make the
resolution effective as of
January 1 and leave it at
that,” he said. “The fact
remains that I still don't
think we can set pay for next
year."

Councillor Rough com-
mented that “‘we can still go
ahead and give first and
second reading to a bylaw. If
the new council doesn’t like
it all they have to do is scrap
it. It's simple.”

It was then that Councillor
Forhan proposed an

amended resolution setting
the council salary at $4,000
and the mayor's at $7,000.

Councillor Long main-

taiqed his earlier stand
Stating his figures had been
on the conservative side and
couldn’t “‘go along with any
lower figures.” :

Councillor Stan Kuniski
said that “‘regardless of our
decision as to how much we
won'’t be popular. I think that
there should be some kind of
independent body to decide
on things such as this."

Mayor Britnell finally cut
off the debate by calling for a
vote. “If we feel a salary
Increase is warranted we
shnurid be willing to face the
music.”

Council supported the
resolution recommending
that a bylaw to increase
council salaries to $4,000 and
Mayor Britnell’s to $7.000 be
prepared and considered at
council’s next meeting,

News from next door

NEWMARKET: Mayor
Bob Forhan will try again to
persuade the contractor on
York County Hospital to
keep heavy trucks off Grace
Street. The town will ask the
contractor to use either
Davis Drive or Roxborough.

“The Liberal” is always
pleased to publish items
of interest regarding

people and events in
Oak Ridges - Lake Wil-
cox and King City dis-
tricts. Our news corres-

pondent for King City is
Donna Matthews, B832-
1579; and for Oak Rid-
ges - Lake Wilcox please

call Janet Russell at
773-4105,

UNICEF Christmas
cards help world’s

children

BY JANET RUSSELL
A couple of weeks ago 1
was saying in this column
that I'd like to find out more

about UNICEF — and 1|
have.
Now that Hallowe'en is

behind us, it's time to think
about Christmas, and that
means Christmas cards.

UNICEF volunteers sell
Christmas cards and
calendars — and last year
$286,713 was collected in
Ontario from the sale of
these items.

Proceeds from the sale of
Christmas cards go to help
children of developing
countries, wherever there is
need. The money buys a
variety of things such as
food, schooling, agricultural
items and health care,

This year the designs on
the cards have been donated
by artists or museums. so
there is a wvariety of
classical and contemporary
art work as well as a series
of ‘““Mother and Child"
pictures by Renaissance
artists, so there should he
something to suit everyone's
taste.

Three Canadian artists
are included: Emily Carr,
"The Forest Landscape II"
(for nature lovers), Antoine
Dumas ‘‘The Peewee'' (for
Oak Ridges Hockey en-
thusiasts): and a note
“Through Loving Eyes’' by
Marcelle Maltais (for
writing Christmas thank

yous).
For those of my readers
who wish to support

Use
our
BUDGET
TERMS
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SANDSTONE
BUCKSKIN
KOA Mahogany
SIENNA
Frontier, Walnut,

Embossed Pecan

\ CHOOSE FROM.
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Maple, Alpine Ash,

MORE AND MORE PANELS TO

e e i g o™

REFINISHED PANELLING

Per
Pancl

$5.50

Never Before

Special Prefinished
Panel 50 | Real Plywood
$4- 4" x 8 x V2" Thick
Per

Panel

Per

DECORATIVE

$6.95 | CORK PANELS

12"* x 12 Self Stick
12" x 24" Non Stick EACH

RED CEDAR

FRONT DOORS

134" Thick
32" x 80" or
34" o825

ALL VARIETIES

Your choice of color top

GREGG VANITIES

24” VANITY
)

(Includes Counter Top)
30" VANITY

(Includes Counter Top)
36” VANITY

(Includes Counter Top)

- $49.95

Taps and sink are extra

TUB ENCLOSURE
DOORS

Reg.
$44.95

WHILE THEY LAS

$29.95

MEDICINE
CABINET

Pre-finished,
single door
with marror

$'| '| .95

SPECIAL

/5°

| PANELS $15.958 SHOP &
SAVE at

Your nearest
Aid Home Centre
Free Delivery

Reg.
$19.95

In 54 Colars
PR N
Lengths

4’ x 8’ FORMICA
& ARBORITE

8 to 10 colors
to choose from.

$15.95

POST FORMED

KITCHEN TOPS | ...
$3.50

Also Custom Made in any Size 55.00 i1,

Large Variety
of Patterns
Ix4* ONLY

Top Line

Interior Flat
LATEX PAINT

ARBORITE HANDY

PANELS
$1.49

FALL PAINT-UP SALE

PITTSBURGH

OTHER
PATTERNS
IN STOCK

$7.9

al,

LATEX
PAINT

INTERIOR and EXTERIOR

$3.9s

Gal.

I X 16" x 247

38''x 24''x 32"

VINYL FRAMED

BULLETIN BOARD

KEELE STREET, MAPLE: s amessrmaonsesissn

$2.95
$4.95

12"
Satin-White tiles in cartons of 64 sq.
ft. Terrific Values

$'|0.95

ELECTRICAL

SKIL DRILL ™

STORE HOURS

B:30 am to 5:30 pm
Fri.8:30 a.m. fo 9 p.m.
Sat. 8:30a.m. to 5 p.m.

UNICEF, cards and
calendars will be available
at Jean's Children's Wear,
Yonge Street, Oak Ridges,
phone 773-4468.

Eight students
get $50 each

~ Eight of the top students
in l-:-’.ing Township will
receive $50 scholarships
courtesy of township council
for attaining the highest
standing in their respective
schools.

Receiving  scholarships
drre .
King City Secondary

School — Grade 12, Andrew
Curran, 83.7 percent, high
boy; Barbara Atkinson, 82.4
percent, high girl. Grade 13,
Peter Barabash, 94 percent:
Moira Loucks, 82.8 percent.

Dr. G.W. Williams
Secondary School, Aurora —
Grade 12, Randall
McFayden, 78.1 percent;

Catherine MecClintock, 86.4
percent. Grade 13, Harry
Knibbe, 80 percent: Carol
Watson, 83 percent,

News from next door

NEWMARKET: The
Ontario Humane Society is
demanding a 100 percent
increase in the rate for
animal control services or
will cancel its contract on
April 31. The town now pays
B0 cents per capita and the

society is asking $1.60.

HOME GENTRE

Tiles Johns-Manville

Phone 889-49/3




